
BOROUGH OF KETTERING

KETTERING TOWN FORUM

Meeting held: 24th June 2013
Present:
Kettering Borough Councillors


Councillor Michael Brown (Chair)


The Mayor, Councillor Keli Watts


Councillor Linda Adams


Councillor Maurice Bayes


Councillor Steve Bellamy


Councillor David Bishop (Rural Forum Representative)


Councillor Lloyd Bunday


Councillor Maggie Don


Councillor Eileen Hales


Councillor Philip Hollobone


Councillor Christopher Lamb


Councillor Shirley Lynch


Councillor Mary Malin


Councillor Ellie Manns


Councillor Russell Roberts


Councillor Michael Tebbutt


Councillor Jonathan West


Northamptonshire County Councillors


Councillor Bill Parker (Brambleside)


Representatives of Member Organisations


Myra Bale (Kettering Private Hire and Taxi Association) –


    Deputy Chair


Also Present


Alasdair McMee (Wicksteed Park)

Sgt Julie Mead (Northants Police)

Sgt Andy Barnes (Northants Police)

Graham Soulsby (Deputy Chief Executive)


Alex Jelley (Economic Regeneration Manager)

Amy Nimmo (Forum Administrator)

13.KTF.01
ELECTION OF CHAIR

It was proposed by Councillor Mary and Malin and seconded by Councillor Lloyd Bunday that Councillor Michael Brown be elected as Chair of the forum, and accordingly was


RESOLVED      
that Councillor Michael Brown be appointed Chair of the Town Forum for the municipal year 2013/14
13.KTF.02
ELECTION OF DEPUTY CHAIR


It was proposed by Councillor Mary Malin and seconded by Councillor Shirley Lynch that Myra Bale of Kettering Private Hire and Taxi Association be elected as Deputy Chair of the forum, and accordingly was


RESOLVED      
that Mrs Myra Bale of Kettering Private Hire and Taxi Association, be appointed Deputy    Chair of the Town Forum for the municipal year 2013/14

13.KTF.03
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Freer, Councillor Henson, Jim Harker, Jane Calcott and Mick Scrimshaw.
13.KTF.04
MINUTES

RESOLVED

that the minutes of the meeting of the meeting of the Kettering Town Forum held on 4th February 2013 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

13.KTF.05
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


None.
13.KTF.06
REPORTS OF THE FORUM'S REPRESENTATIVES ON THE A6 TOWNS FORUM AND THE RURAL FORUM


The last meeting of the Rural Forum had been held on 7th February 2013 and Councillor Bishop, as the Town Forum’s representative, reported as follows: -
· The forum received a presentation on the Policy for Renewable Energy and Windfarm Turbines

· The forum received a presentation on The National Health 111 service

· The forum received a report on Budget Proposals

There was no report from the A6 Towns Forum.

13.KTF.07
POLICING ISSUES AND STATISTICS


Sgt Julie Mead attended the meeting and presented the report on ward crime statistics and policy issues.
She updated the forum on the following local current projects/initiatives being run by the police:-
· Priority Areas for community engagement and crime prevention
· Intelligence led foot patrol

· Operation OMEGA

· Reducing Violent Crime

· Training to officers

· CSP work with school pastors

· Funding received from DFE

· Support with Kettering Borough Council's Purple Flag Award

· Women's safety

· Up skilling around vulnerability

· Working with street pastors

· Detached youth work facility

· Engagement programme in the Avondale Ward

· Multi agency hub

· Cuppa with a Copper - It was noted that this was an open invitation to Councillors but was usually short notice so Sgt Julie Mead would send a year planner to Democratic Services to distribute to members.
· Raising awareness for parents on light of the 20 year anniversary of the death of Jamie Bulger

· JAM in the Hood

It was noted that Sgt Julie Mead was leaving and Sgt Andy Barnes would be taking over her position as representative on the forum.  The forum thanked Sgt Julie Mead for her work and success stories over the last few years and wished her well in her new position.  

Sgt Andy Barnes gave an update on the latest crime statistics and members of the forum raised the following questions/comments:-

	Question


	Answer

	Any information on the number of burglaries in the Pipers Hill Ward? Is this linked to no police presence in the aera?
	The figures were gradually being brought down in the Borough but were higher in Pipers Hill Ward.
Many priority offenders reside in this area and mainly offend close to home.  This is an isolated area which also makes it appealing to burglars.

Visibility is low in the area and PCSO's and police are being directed to problem areas.

	There has been an increase of 12% in rowdy or inconsiderate behaviour.  Why have the figures in St Peters, William Knibb, All Saints and Pipers Hill Wards?
	A pilot scheme took place in the areas where the figures have reduced.  Beat managers took ownership of areas and there has been fantastic results.


	Environmental issues are higher than anywhere else in the County, why is this? 
	This is due to how the incidences are reported.  Other areas report straight to the Council so they are not recorded in the figures.  Sgt Julie Mead had spoken to the Head of Environmental Health regarding raising awareness of reporting incidences to the one stop shop as currently figures were being doubled up.


	There is a decrease in policing in the rural areas, is there a decrease in the town?
	There is not a decrease in officers.  Areas will now be getting beat managers who will get more scope to carry out community work.  We are currently gaining officers, PCSO's and Community officers.


13.KTF.08
WICKSTEED PARK

Alasdair McMee from Wicksteed Park attended the meeting and gave a presentation on the Lake Restoration Project along with other planned improvements for the Park.

Members congratulated Alasdair MeMee on the exciting new plans for the park and looked forward to the projects being completed.

13.KTF.09
TOWN CENTRE
Alex Jelley, Economic Regeneration Manager attended the meeting and gave a presentation to update the forum on Town Centre Developments and the initial feedback from the recent Public Realm Project.
It was noted that a consultation had recently taken place on Phase 4 of the public realm, with a further consultation period planned for September 2013.
Members expressed concern regarding keeping the new areas in the town clean.  It was noted that lessons had been since the development of the Market Place and would be taken on board for the design of the Public Realm.  A lot of work had also been carried out alongside Northamptonshire County Council to implement a traffic regulation order for the area in the future which would also alleviate problems.

Members felt it was important to protect existing businesses while works were being carried out.  It was noted that a further consultation would be taking place when designs had been finalised and this would be developed alongside local businesses.

13.KTF.10
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS

It was suggested that the following items be included on future agendas of the Forum: -
· Police and Crime Commissioner
· Street Pastors

· Consultation on possible changes Kettering General Hospital

· Newland Centre

· Principal of Tresham College

· Network Rail 

It was noted that the standing items for Policing Issues and Statistics and Town Centre would be included on the next agenda.  If any members had any ideas for future agenda items they were asked to forward them to the Chair of the Forum.

(The meeting started at 7.00 pm and ended at 8.53 pm)

Signed​: …………………………………………………….

(Chair)

Kettering Town Forum No. 

24.06.13

